RECEIVED

AUG 202012

DIVISION OF AIR
RESOURCE MANAGEMENT

August 15, 2012

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Division of Air Resource Management

2600 Blair Stone Road, MS 5500

Tallahassee, FL 32399

RE: APAC - Southeast, Inc. Avon Park Asphalt Plant Status Update
(Facility ID 0550012)

To Whom It May Concern,

The APAC - Southeast, Inc. Avon Park Asphalt Plant site has not operated, and is not anticipated to
operate, during the 2012 Federal Fiscal Year (FFY). We are requesting DEP to update the site’s
operational status to “Long-Term Reserve Shutdown” and agree to waive the site’s annual Method 5
and 9 compliance testing requirements for the 2012 FFY. The plant has not operated due to a lack of
demand in the area. ’

Testing of the asphalt plant will be completed as soon as practicable but no later than 30 days after the
facility resumes operations.

A relocated RAP crushing unit has not operated, and is not anticipated to operate, at the site during the
2012 FFY. A current Method 9 test report will be submitted to the Department upon resuming crushing

operations at the site.

Please contact Erin Zimmet at Erin.Zimmet@oldcastlematerials.com or 386-257-5504 ext. 221 with any
questions regarding this submission.

Thank you,

Mark Marine
President, APAC — Southeast, Inc.



